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5 Conclusions and some recommendations for 
Phase II 

This study demonstrates that traffic congestion is a serious problem in the Cairo 
metropolitan area with substantial adverse effects on personal travel time, vehicle 
operating costs, air quality, fuel cost and subsidy, and also reliability.  
 
The consultant showed that without investments in urban transportation in the Greater 
Cairo, it is expected that the total annual direct congestion costs for the GCMA is 
estimated in the range of 13 to 14 billion LE. The highest shares of the total direct cost 
are those of the travel time delay cost (36%), consisting of recurrent and non-recurrent 
congestion costs, and excess fuel cost (37%), of which half is paid by users (retail price of 
fuel) and the other half is additional costs to the Government (fuel subsidies); followed by 
unreliability cost (25%); and finally, the CO2 emissions cost has a fairly small share of 
less than 2% of total costs. 
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Given, the first phase study result in terms of significance of economic costs of  traffic 
congestion in the region, the second phase should involve prioritizing and recommending 
a package of traffic management and investment measures for congestion reduction. 
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The findings of the Phase 1 of the study will undoubtedly be utilized in Phase 2. Further 
to the analyses that were completed to this point, the capacity constraints of the transport 
network in Greater Cairo may be identified, in order to input such data in the demand and 
congestion cost model required in Task 3 of Phase 2.  

In terms of additional data needed for Phase 2, available forecasts and plans shall be 
sought to help identify the requested possible scenarios based on income growth, 
urbanization, travel patterns (Task 3, Phase 2). The Consultant also needs to know of 
investment plans that are currently in place regarding city road network, public transport 
system, metro system, rail system, etc. (Task 4, Phase 2).  

The Consultant may also benefit from the additional data that would be collected to refine 
and confirm some of the results of Phase 1. For instance, the collection of a more 
complete set of vehicle registration data, particularly in terms of vehicle age and 
composition, would help refine the calculated estimate for CO2 emissions due to traffic 
congestion. Additionally, the generalization of congestion costs that were calculated for 
the surveyed corridors to cover the entire study area would be assessed.  

 
 




